TOWN OF EMPIRE

30 East Park Avenue –P.O. Box 100 Empire CO 80438-0100
303/569-2978 – 303/569-2282 fax
June 30, 2021
Planning Commission Minutes

Planning Commission Members Present
Chair- Sue Hauser, Sally Rush, Denise Tennant, Lorray Singmaster, Zoning Officer/Police Chief - John Stein.

Approval of Agenda
MS RUSH MOVED TO APPROVE THE REGULAR SCHEDULED PLANNING COMMISSION AGENDA FOR JUNE 30, 2021, AS WRITTEN, MS TENNANT PROVIDED THE SECOND AND ALL WERE IN FAVOR.  
Approval of Minutes.

MS. TENNANT MOVED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES FOR MAY 26, 2021, WITH THE ADDITIONOF AN "S" IN THE FIFTH BULLET UNDER MAYOR AND COMMISSION MEMBER REPORTS, MS SINGMASTER PROVIDED THE SECOND, AND ALL WERE IN FAVOR.
Public Comment
None Present

Mayor and Commission Member Reports
Update on Harmony Domes - 
Chief Stein provided an update on Harmony Domes, the company is looking to develop the parcel just east of Town on the north side of US 40. They are negotiating with CDOT to gain access to the property from US 40. Harmony Domes would have to eliminate all parking that required backing up onto the highway. The access would be a 36" cut and would also provide access to the Town property on the north side. Ms. Rush asked if a traffic study would be in order for the Harmony Domes development. Chief Stein said CDOT would determine that.
Chief Stein also said CDOT is looking to eliminate all parking that requires backing up into the highway. This would have a negative effect on the businesses on the north side of the highway.

Building Codes -

There was discussion on updating to the 2015 building codes. This would require an amendment to Ordinance 170. It was decided we would review the code in a workshop before adoption. The Planning Commission will start on this after the Master Plan is complete.
Plan Review - Von Gunten Addition - 254 North Main
The Commission reviewed plans for an addition at 254 North Main. The addition met the requirements of ordinance 170. 
MS. RUSH MOVED TO APPROVE THE PLANS FOR THE ADDITION AT 254 NORTH MAIN, MS TENNANT PROVIDED THE SECOND, AND ALL WERE IN FAVOR.
The Planning Commission chair and the zoning officer will sign the plans and notify the property owners the addition has been approved by the town.
Master Plan Review - Wastewater
The commission determined more information was needed to complete the wastewater section and it was tabled until the workshop on July 12, 2021. Ms. Hauser will contact Rob Connell for more information.
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40
_____________________________________   ___________________________
(planning commission chair)                               (attest)
